Wyoming Valley West School District

WYOMING VALLEY WEST CONTINUITY OF EDUCATION PLAN

MISSION STATEMENT

March 29, 2020

Wyoming Valley West Community:

The following is the Wyoming Valley West School District’s Continuity of Education Plan (CEP) for
Remediation and Review to commence Tuesday, March 31, 2020.

The Continuity of Education Plan (CEP) plan is a fluid and potentially changing plan. The district
will move forward each week in increments to engage students while we are following the recommendations
of our Governor to stay home. It involves two to five hours per day of meaningful enrichment, review, and
remediation driven by web-based means, including Google Classtoom, Compass Learning, Skyward, and a
number of other educational resources/links. The intent of this activity is to work for student mastery and

depth of skills and concepts already introduced in the traditional education setting prior to implementation of

this plan.
To be clear, the following current guidelines have been communicated to administration, faculty and
staff:
. Students are currently not mandated to participate.
° Enrichment, remediation, and review assignments will not be graded.
° Attendance for students will not be taken.

Teachers will post daily and respond to student questions and contacts as they arise. The direction of
assistance is limited to the content material the teacher has sent, and some limitations will occur. At present,
teachers have been directed to refrain from utilizing audio and video live formats such as Zoom to deliver the
enrichment, remediation, and review of material. Zoom (voice only) will be utilized for IEP and
multidisciplinary team meetings as required for compliance with educational guidelines.

Assistance for families who lack technology is available by contacting the Wyoming Valley West
Central Office at (570) 288-6551 extension 106006.

The WVW related services plan, including but not limited to school counseling, nursing, and
behavioral health, will be communicating logistical information to their respective families.

We ask your patience and support as we work through this pandemic crisis in a situation that no

district in the United States has ever faced.



